
A Walk Down Memory Lane! 
 

Memory Lane is a special place at Project Graduation where photo collages of IRHS 

Class of 2018 graduates will be on display.  Graduates will be pleased to see their 

photo collages and it will help make Project Graduation even more memorable for 

them.  Each family creates their own photo collage.  It is simple and special for the 

graduates and we hope all parents will participate. 

 

Here are the guidelines to make your student’s Memory Lane Collage: 

 Maximum size of the collage is 22” x 14” to ensure that we will have room to 

display the board of each student!  This is half of a standard sized poster board  

(22” x 28”). Poster boards are generally available at stores such as Michael's, 

Fry's, Safeway, and Walgreens. Posters may hang vertically or horizontally. A 

20” x 16” collage, available at Walgreens, is also acceptable. 

 We cannot guarantee the return of your graduate’s collage. 

Please use copies of your photos and do not use irreplaceable pictures. 

 You may decorate the poster board with photos of your senior.  Pictures can be 

from birth through high school, only high school, or whatever you wish. 

 Collages may be as elaborate or as simple as you wish to make them.  Stickers 

and decorative papers and items may be used, however, memory boards MUST 

BE FLAT!  

 We strongly recommend that you laminate your collage to provide additional 

protection. Office Max and FedEx are shops that do lamination. 

 DO NOT put your student’s collage in a frame or use foam board.  We must 

be able to hang the collages with binder clips. 

 

We suggest that you make your student’s collage as soon as possible!  The kids love 

this part of the party and those who aren’t represented may be disappointed.   

 

Collages can be turned in to the school office as soon as they are finished!  Please turn 

in your collage no later than 12:00 noon on May 22nd.  
 

Your graduate may pick up the collage when he/she leaves the party, or it may be 

picked up in the school office later in the week.  Please put your name and phone 

number on the back of the collage.  We will make every attempt to return it to you. 

 
For more information, please contact Christine Fapp 390-3151. 
 


